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REPORTER: News and Views for all UUs           January 2018 
The Unitarian Church of Harrisburg: Building Bridges, Celebrating Community 

From the Minister  
Rev. Lyn Cox is serving as Interim Minister 2017-18. 

Forgiveness and 
Congregational Heritage 

Dear Ones, 

One of the tasks for a 
congregation during an 
interim period is to 
engage with its heritage. 
This means the whole 
history and legacy of the 
congregation, the proud 

moments as well as the difficult moments. Coming to 
terms with grief over losses and disappointments in 
your congregational history is important, because 
without this work, energy for collaboration with the 
next minister is diverted to replaying past conflicts. 
Through reflection and healing, a congregation can 
turn past difficulties into learning experiences, so that 
the highlights of the congregation’s history and the 
celebration of the congregation’s current strengths can 
shine through and energize members for the future.  

In the process of embracing UCH’s heritage, 
forgiveness and renewal have been part of your path. 
You began this work with listening circles in 2015. You 
continued to listen to one another as you voted 
overwhelmingly to remain one church with two 
campuses in 2016 and created a new multi-site 
ministry plan now being implemented in 2017-18.  I 
see increases in volunteer involvement related to 
worship, from a collaborative Hospitality Team at 
Market Street to new faces among the ushers at both 
campuses to a committed cadre of ringers in the Bell 
Choir. I believe the vast majority of members and 
friends are ready to move forward.  

You have made great progress in coming together as a church. Nevertheless, there are injuries lingering from before I arrived that have 
not healed. Some members feel hurt about past congregational decisions that they wish had gone otherwise. Some members feel hurt 
that the things they put their heart and soul into supporting are not the center of every other member’s involvement with the church. 
Some members have felt that, among the six Sources of our Living Tradition, the one that 
speaks most deeply to them has not been lifted up as much as they would like. Any time 
people are taking the risk of being authentic with one another, there will be 
disappointments. The question is how to respond when these growth experiences arise.  

Members have naturally had frustrations, hopes, and fears in response to big decisions. In 
stressful times, perhaps some things have been said or done with less finesse than people can normally muster. It is my hypothesis that 
the source of your deepest difficulties is rooted not in that the congregation or leadership chose one course of action instead of 
another, but in the way people treated one another around those decisions. Communities of real people will always fall short of our 
ideals. How shall we begin again in love?  

As Universalists, we do not demand perfection. What we ask instead is a path to return to covenant. We speak directly, privately, and 
lovingly to one another about individual conflicts. We name the impact of behavior, and we make requests for actions that support our 
congregation’s goal of being a place for spiritual growth. Things that have hurt need to be faced, but need not always lead to a severed 
relationship.  

Individual reconciliation is spiritual work, and it isn’t easy. In some ways, community-wide reconciliation is even more difficult. Some of 
the people who took part in past decisions, by their active participation or by their withdrawal, are  ï continued on page 11 

 Worship Services 
 Sundays at 9:30 a.m. Market Street, 11:30 a.m. Clover Lane 

Jan 7 Fire Celebration     Rev. Lyn Cox 
We move into the new year, reflecting on the hurts and disappointments 
we’re ready to leave in the past and on the direction of our intentions for 
the future.  Some of us may be ready for a ritual of forgiveness for 
ourselves or others.  As a whole community of all ages, we’ll practice 
movement meditation, singing, and the ceremony of the burning bowl.  
Don’t miss Laura Edinger’s solo, “How Far I’ll Go,” from the movie Moana. 
Join the adventure and let us worship together.  

Jan 14 The Promise and The Practice   Rev. Cox 
In August and November, we engaged in the UU White Supremacy Teach-
In to reflect on dismantling racism in our congregation and in our hearts. 
In the Promise and the Practice, we join UU congregations all over the 
country in facing the hopes and disappointments of our faith movement’s 
past, and in opening pathways for an inclusive, diverse, just future for 
Unitarian Universalism. We are committed to embracing the presence and 
leadership of people of color more effectively than before. White 
Unitarian Universalists are still learning to decenter whiteness so that the 
experiences, needs, and voices of people of color are brought from the 
margins to the center. Join us as we practice that work and promise a new 
way of being together.  

Jan 21 Which Is the Greater Cost?   Dan Vaughn 
UCH member Dan Vaughn reflects on the theme of the month: 
Forgiveness. The choir will sing “Love Has Already Won” by Jason Shelton.  

Jan 28 Grace      Rev. Cox 
Transforming resentments against others and shame against ourselves 
into learning experiences is spiritual work.  We seek to gather the 
treasures of wisdom from our past experiences while gaining freedom 
from dwelling in the past.  Our Universalist philosophy and our practice of 
covenanting can help us get ready to take the risk of growth.   
  
 
 
 

   

   
 

Forgiveness

January Theme
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Message from the President  
 

 

By Laura Edinger, President 

What is church?  What constitutes a 
church?  What is UCH?  As I reflected on 
these questions at the end of 2017, my 
favorite Christmas poem came to mind.  
Well, really, it’s my favorite post-Christmas 
poem –  
“The Work of Christmas,” by Howard 
Thurman, an influential author, educator, 

theologian, philosopher, civil rights activist, and first black Dean 
of Chapel at white-majority Boston University:  

When the song of the angels is stilled, 
When the star in the sky is gone, 
When the kings and princes are home, 
When the shepherds are back with their flock, 
The work of Christmas begins: 
To find the lost, 
To heal the broken, 
To feed the hungry, 
To release the prisoner, 
To rebuild the nations, 
To bring peace among people, 
To make music in the heart. 

This is how I identify church. Being part of a community that 
actively works together with the ultimate goals of fulfilling the 
work of Christmas as identified in this poem. Ultimately, for me, 
church is the people, the collective spirit of the people, the will of 
the people, the goals of the people, and the loving community 
that supports all of the former. 

Church is coming together to be something bigger than any one 
of us can be on our own. We have gifts that we bring to and 
share with the collective. What matters most is the people. The 
church family. 

(Warning: Nerd flag about to fly) I was reminded of this 
overarching sentiment while watching the movie Thor: Ragnarok. 
Without giving too much away (because I know you all want to 
see this movie if you haven’t already       ), Thor realized that it 
was the people of Asgard (his home realm) that made Asgard 
special, that made it home. It wasn’t the structures or 
government or palaces or the material goods of Asgard, it was 
the people – the collective – the community – the inherent spirit.   

Like Asgard 
(yes, I am 
likening UCH to 
a mystical 
realm inhabited 
by gods), UCH, 
to me, is the 
people, the collective – spirituality and service intertwined.  We 
are more than our physical locations, more than our buildings.  
Sanctuary is where we, the UCH congregation, happens to be 
gathered; it is where we live our UU values together. We, the 
members and friends of UCH, are the church. I see us as a 
collective community of dedicated individuals ready to 
experience worship services together that help enhance and 
expand both our spirituality and intellectual curiosity; ready to 
help one another at a moment’s notice; ready to welcome those 
seeking a church home to our beloved community; ready to take 
action to continually improve our community; ready to do 
everything we can to lift oppression; ready to learn, to explore 
how we can improve ourselves and take these shiny new versions 
of ourselves out into the wider world to do more good than we 
may have thought possible.  UCH is all of this and so much more.  
Collectively, and with inclusivity, no matter where we are in the 
world, we are able to do more good because we have each other 
and we believe in our UCH community. 

May we enter into this new year with the hope that attends a 
beloved community, understanding that UCH offers us sanctuary 
in our beloved community; the collective of people that 
constitutes the UCH. 

Laura Edinger, Board President 

Note: the Board of Trustees is holding two town hall meetings in 
January to discuss bylaw amendments, with details distributed by 
mail and email.   The dates are as follows: 

  January 21, after services at Market Street 
  January 28, after services at Clover Lane 

A special congregational meeting will be held to vote on the 
bylaw amendments, on Sunday Feb. 25, following the Clover Lane 
service.  Bylaw amendments include: Reducing number of Board 
members; Changing the Nominating and Leadership 
Development Committee to the Nominating Committee; and 
allowing for absentee voting for calling a minister.   

 

Search Committee Report 
We have accomplished 2 significant tasks: The Congregational Record and the Congregational Search 
Website.  Ministers in search first access the Record, where we answer set questions posed to all 
churches in search.  If their interest is piqued, the ministers look further to the Website where we 
present ourselves, our strengths and challenges, in words and pictures.   

You are welcome to access our search website, so that you can see how we have presented ourselves.  
You do this by following the link from the UCH’s homepage, which takes you directly to our 
Congregational Search Website.  Please note that the password  to access the site (Step 3 in the 
accompanying photograph) is case-sensitive.   

We look now to see who is interested in us so we can assess their qualities and natures. 

− Submitted by Dorothy Brown    

 

https://unitarian-church-of-harrisburg-ministerial-search.site123.me/
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Church News 

Share the Plate: The Promise and the Practice 
January’s Share the Plate partner is a UUA funding campaign called, “The Promise and the Practice.” Half of the undesignated gifts in the 
collection plate during the month of January will be given to this campaign. (Note: checks marked as pledge payments are considered 
“designated” and are not part of Share the Plate.)  A little bit of history will help put The Promise and the Practice into context.  

In the Minister’s Column, Rev. Lyn wrote about the congregation’s work in facing and learning from the past. Denominationally, we also 
have opportunities to face the past, to name what has been lost, and to turn toward the future with a sincere desire to make better 
choices based on what we have learned. At the moment, our Unitarian Universalist faith movement has an opportunity to come to 
terms with our history and our future in terms of our efforts to be an anti-racist, anti-oppressive, multicultural religion. In the late 1960s 
and early 1970s, there were conflicts and broken promises related to reparations payments that would fund community development 
projects led by Black Unitarian Universalists. The harsh words and broken trust from that experience reversed a mid-century trend 
toward racial diversity in our faith, as many Black UUs left our congregations feeling betrayed. Since that time, we have made efforts 
toward unlearning racism in our congregations, yet these efforts have not yet yielded their full potential. Our siblings in faith who are 
People of Color still, to this day, report microagressions in our congregations and subtle (or not so subtle) racist barriers to their 
leadership in our movement. We can do better, and we have been offered some tools to do better.  

This is what the current UUA effort, “The Promise and the Practice,” is all about. 
Congregations are asked to learn about the broken promises of the past, to 
recognize the promise in UU lay and professional leaders who are People of Color 
and to support them, and to promise and practice a new commitment to 
dismantling white supremacy in our UU congregations and faith movement. “The 
Promise and the Practice” is a learning and spiritual growth opportunity, and it is 
also a fundraising opportunity to fulfill a commitment made by our Unitarian 
Universalist Association of Congregations to Black Lives of Unitarian Universalism 
(Black Lives of UU or BLUU).  

“Black Lives of UU provides information and support for Black Unitarian 
Universalists and works to expand the role and visibility of Black UU’s within our 
faith” (from the www.blacklivesuu.com website). BLUU has provided assistance to help delegates reach the UUA General Assembly and 
has provided critical pastoral and leadership support to Black UUs while attending. They held a Convening in 2017 that brought 
hundreds of Black UUs together for worship, pastoral care, and leadership development, an experience that was a deciding factor for 
more than a few attendees in determining that they could find a home in this faith movement. Representatives of BLUU appear 
regularly on The VUU, a podcast by the Church of the Larger Fellowship, and use that time to help all of the viewers and listeners grow in 
faith.  

The Promise and the Practice fundraising campaign will help build an endowment for BLUU to sustain this important work for the long 
term. Campaign materials invite us to “imagine what our faith would look like if we upheld and centered the history, the perspectives, 
the leadership, and the voices” of Black Unitarian Universalists. To support both the campaign and our spiritual growth as we commit to 
dismantling white supremacy, the UUA has put together resources that we will be using for the January 14 worship service. Our 
“Promise and the Practice” Sunday is just one day, but our partnership with the campaign lasts throughout January. If you would like to 
go beyond your undesignated contributions in the plate to support this campaign more directly, find out more on the UUA website: 
https://www.uua.org/giving/areas-support/funds/promise-and-practice 

Whether you are in a position to make a gift or not, this is a potential turning point for all of us, individually and as a faith movement. It 
is time to dismantle white supremacy within our faith movement. We can come to terms with the past and gather strength for a future 
that draws more directly from our deepest values. May it be so. 

Jan. 31 Worship Visioning Potluck/Workshop   
What is the purpose of UU worship? What are your hopes for the future worship life 
of the church? How do we welcome the stranger? How do we build bridges and 
celebrate community through our worship ministries? What comforts us? What 
challenges us to spiritual growth? 

Please join the Worship Team to discuss these questions and more at a potluck and 
visioning meeting as we begin planning for March-May.  This will occur on Wednesday, Jan. 31, at 
Clover Lane.  Please bring a dish to share to the Common Room for a 6:00 p.m. meal, followed by a 7:00 p.m. workshop in the 
sanctuary.  The event is open to UCH members and friends.  Rev. Lyn will facilitate.  
Please contact David Spear for further information.  

Share the Plate

Worship Team

Visioning Workshop

https://www.uua.org/giving/areas-support/funds/promise-and-practice
http://www.blacklivesuu.com/
mailto:spear130@gmail.com
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Church News 

New Membership Class 
The Membership Action Council welcomes all and sundry for an introduction to 
Unitarian Universalism as practiced at the UCH!  The class runs from 9:00 a.m. to 
noon.  Content includes Jeopardy!, discussion of Unitarian Universalism (past, 
present, and future), and specifics about the UCH congregation.  At the end of the 
class, those who wish may sign the membership book.  In any given class, about half 
the group intend to become UCH members and half are simply gathering background 
information, i.e., there is no compulsion or expectation to join the church.  

Please contact Bart Carpenter to pre-register and to receive advance reading 
material.   All are welcome, and please feel free to refer a friend.   

2018 Stewardship Campaign 
We are pleased to announce the formation of a core leadership team for the 2018 Stewardship Campaign! Dave Powell, John 
Hargreaves, and UCH Treasurer Ed Sykes are leading this year’s Annual Appeal with the theme, “Celebrate the Future.” Together 
with Rev. Lyn Cox, the team is excited to plan a campaign that is centered on the congregation’s mission and positive 
accomplishments and that looks forward to making the case that UCH is a good choice for your generous donation dollars. There 
is room on the core team for up to two more members and plenty of room for those who would like to assist in smaller ways.  

One of the things that will be different about this year’s campaign is an increase in the support available to members and friends 
as you complete your pledge form. Core Stewardship team leaders will meet with some members individually and some in small 
groups. Though they will not be able to meet with every member and friend, they plan to work with staff to provide individualized 
pledge letters that will help each person understand their gift in context. When members and friends understand the impact of 
their financial gift, and when help is available to make long-term pledging plans, the whole congregation benefits in terms of both 
spiritual growth and the congregation’s ability to pursue its mission.  

In order to make this level of customer service possible, the three members of the core team will have access to limited pledge 
information and will hold that information in the strictest confidence. They will not share that information with their family or 
friends. Team members were chosen for their trustworthiness and demonstrated commitment to the congregation as well as for 
their skills. Working with a trusted core leadership team means that the staff can support volunteers appropriately and that the 
hopes and questions of members will be built into the campaign. Your support and understanding are appreciated.  

The Annual Appeal will kick into high gear in early February, with pledge forms being due by early March. If you have questions 
about the upcoming “Celebrate the Future” campaign, or if you would like to volunteer, please speak to Ed Sykes.  

Volunteer Fair Feb. 4 and Feb. 11 
The annual Volunteer Fair will be held Sunday, Feb. 4, at Market Street, and Sunday, Feb. 11, 
at Clover Lane. We will be hosting many lay-led ministries and other organizations that are 
looking for new people to join their ranks. 

The Fair will be held in the Common Room at each campus following worship. Each 
participating group will have a display explaining its purpose and work, handout materials, 
and a sign-up sheet for new members. Someone from the organization will be at the display 
to discuss the group’s activities, the time commitment involved, and the need for new 
members. Most groups also plan to provide some snacks to go with your coffee!! 

We also would like to  help UCH members and friends recognize service to the church as an integral part of one’s spiritual journey. 
In working together on a variety of projects through our church, we help build the beloved community that we seek. 

At the Discovery of Gifts booth at the Fair, we will have forms to be filled out by those who have not yet done so. The answers on 
the form help us match people with particular skills and interests with those church activities in need of their help. The final 
decision always rests with the individual on whether the request is something you want to do or have the time for. 

By working together in many ways, we can do great things at both of our church locations, building a stronger bridge between the 
suburbs and the city. The Fair is a fun way to find out what all is going on and how you can be a bigger part of the action.   
–Submitted by Guy Dannelly  

mailto:a.bart.carpenter@gmail.com
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Religious Exploration  

Adult Exploration  

Baby Steps in Examining Whiteness  

UCH members and friends are invited to 
attend any/all conversations on whiteness, 
facilitated by graduates of last fall’s Examining 
Whiteness class.  This year, we will conduct a 
series of six conversations as we make “baby 
steps” toward examining whiteness.  This is an 
informative discussion series offering 
snapshot looks at a new perspective.  We 
anticipate using video and audio clips in 
sessions and suggesting additional material, 
such as articles, novels, and movies.   

Please feel free to choose from either (or both) the Sunday afternoon or Wednesday evening session of each topic.    No 
preregistration; participants determine their own degree of attendance and involvement.   

All conversations will be held at the UCH Clover Lane Campus.  The Sunday sessions will be in the afternoons, from 1:00 p.m. to 
2:45 p.m.; the alternative Wednesday sessions will be in the evenings, from 7:00 p.m. to 8:45 p.m.   

The classes will cover the following topics: 

 The Power of An Illusion  
Examine the idea that has shaped U.S. historical perspectives on minority status.  Look together at how whiteness is 
socially constructed.  Review your own story.    

 Segregated Knowledge 
Examine the expectations upon which white normative culture rests.  Look at how those expectations affect a way of 
seeing non-white people.   

 White Identity Development 
What is the difference between being white and whiteness?  How is white identity built? What can be seen as positive 
aspects of white identity?  Negative aspects?    

 Unpacking the Invisible Knapsack 
What structures unwittingly support racism?  How does a colorblind society work?  What does “racism without racists” 
mean to you?     

 Expanding Knowledge of Non-white Stories 
Looking at what we didn’t know we didn’t know.  Listening to non-white voices.  Share you own eye-openers.   

 On the Path 
Identifying means of personally continuing to examine whiteness.  What experiences, readings, viewings do you 
recommend?     

– Submitted by Cordell Affeldt 

 

Adult OWL 
This winter, UCH is planning an adult version of the popular Our Whole Lives (OWL) program 
used for children and youth.  It will leverage Our Whole Lives: Sexuality Education for Adults, 
by Richard Kimball.  You can read excerpts from the book on the UUA website.   

Additional information is available from our Director of Religious Exploration, Sara Palmer.    

 

https://www.uuabookstore.org/Our-Whole-Lives-Adults-P16665.aspx
mailto:dre@harrisburguu.org
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News from Partner Organiz ations  

GTS Report 
Gather the Spirit for Justice (GTS) is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization that brings together Allison Hill residents, area organizations, businesses and churches to 
address issues of social justice and economic equity.  Among other things, it operates Common Ground Community Center three mornings a week and the 
Common Ground Café (CGC) on the last Saturday of the month.  It operates from the UCH’s Market Street campus.  

Gather the Spirit is pleased to announce a family-friendly 
community fund-raising event at 4:00 p.m. Sunday, January 
14,2018, at   Appalachian Brewing Company.  The musical event 
features Ethan Mentzer, a Los Angeles-based composer and 
recording artist and two Washington-based artists, with D.C.-
based Todd Wright and Tommy Gann.  Ethan is the son of “our 
own” Anita and John Mentzer.   

Also slated to play are local artists Arcona Reel Band (American 
Celtic) and Three If By Creek .   

Tickets are $25 in advance and $30 at the door, available from 
John Abbot at Market Street and Anita Mentzer at Clover Lane. 
Community sponsorships for residents of Allison Hill are welcome.   

 4:00 p.m. Sunday, Jan. 14, at Appalachian Brewing Co.  
 Tickets: $25 in advance, $30 at the door 

— Submitted by John Hargreaves, UCH liaison to GTS 

UUPLAN  
The Unitarian Universalist Pennsylvania Legislative Advocacy Network (UUPLAN) educates and communicates with UU congregations and partners across the 
Commonwealth to inspire action.  Its mission is to promote UU values to policy makers to advance just legislation and to advocate for fairness and transparency 
in the democratic process.  It serves 6,000 UUs in 40 congregations across Pennsylvania. 

Are you concerned about the state of democracy in Pennsylvania? Do you wonder if there are not common-sense gun violence 
prevention laws with which we can all agree? Do you fear for the rights of our LGBTQ friends and families in the current political 
climate? Have you sensed an erosion of women’s reproductive health over the last year? Frustrated about Pennsylvania’s 
response to climate change? Do you believe that workers should make a living wage or that it is inhumane to separate families by 
deporting an undocumented parent? Do you know of someone whose life has been touched by our current system of mass-
incarceration? 

Each of these issues is of primary concern to UUPLAN justice teams, and if you have answered yes to any of the above questions, 
then please consider becoming a member of UUPLAN. Then join us at Journeys to Justice on the first Tuesday of each month at 
Clover Lane to learn about what UUPLAN is doing to accomplish our goals.  UUPLAN is also thrilled to announce that we have been 
awarded a $15,000 matching grant in order to pursue these goals.   

If social justice work is important to you, please consider joining UUPLAN. We are the UU voice in Pennsylvania’s public square. 

Monthly Conference Calls   

UUPLAN currently has seven justice teams with monthly 
calls.  
To attend a conference call: 
From a PC, Mac, Linux, iOS or Android click the zoom link.  
From iPhone one-tap (US Toll):  
+14086380968,7132347624# or 
+16465588656,7132347624# 
From a telephone:  Dial: +1 408 638 0968 (US Toll) or +1 
646 558 8656 (US Toll),  Meeting ID: 713 234 7624  
 
–Submitted by Anita Mentzer, UCH Liaison to UUPLAN 

 

http://www.musicbusinessmentoring.com/mentor---ethan-mentzer
https://orangepopsongs.bandcamp.com/music
https://www.tommygannmusic.com/
mailto:johnamli@aol.com
mailto:anita.s.mentzer@gmail.com
http://www.uuplan.com/
https://zoom.us/j/7132347624
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UCH Lay-Led Organizations  

We March. We Act. 
Want to take effective political action without going insane?  Are you troubled by the current political environment?  Do you want 
to take actions with a group of like-minded individuals?  We March. We Act., a lay-led ministry of UCH, meets once a month to 
share ideas about how we can remain sane while also taking effective actions to resist any assaults on world peace or the inherent 
worth and dignity of all.  The group discusses current legislation at the state, federal, and local level.  Legislator phone numbers 
are distributed; postcards are filled out; upcoming events are promoted; frustrations are shared.  WM.WA. also provides 
leadership for local events such as the monthly vigil at Berks Detention Center to promote ending immigrant family detention. 

At the last meeting, the group chose two projects to focus on during 
2018.  The first is a Get Out The Vote (GOTV) campaign in the Allison 
Hill neighborhood.  GOTV is also the 2018 focus of the national 
Women’s March organization, which inspired the group We March. 
We Act. to form.  A survey is being constructed to gather data from 
people living in Allison Hill about the issues that motivate them to 
vote.   

The second focus for 2018 is to support the new national Poor People’s 
Campaign.  This is a revitalization of Dr. Martin Luther King’s campaign 
of the 1960s.  From their website: “The Poor People’s Campaign: A 
National Call for Moral Revival is uniting tens of thousands of people 
across the country to challenge the evils of systemic racism, poverty, 
the war economy, ecological devastation and the nation’s distorted 
morality.”  For now, WM.WA. is simply spreading the word about the 
campaign and asking people to sign up for alerts at 
poorpeoplescampaign.org.  When the organizers determine their 
course of action, WM.WA. will be ready to support in any way possible.   

As a member of We March. We Act., you can spend as little or as much time as you desire on political action.  You can even 
participate just by signing up for the email list and reading the meeting minutes.  Contact Wendy Shaver if you would like to be 
added to the Google Group.   

UPCOMING MEETINGS: 

 Sunday, January 14, Latimer Room at Market Street campus, 11-12:30 pm 
 Thursday, February 8, Priestly Room at Clover Lane campus, 7-8:30 pm 

– Submitted by Wendy Shaver 

Interfaith Service Commemorating Roe vs Wade 
An interfaith service to commemorate the 45th anniversary of the historic 
Supreme Court  decision in Roe vs. Wade will be held at 3:00 p.m. Sunday, Jan. 21, 
at Clover Lane.   The service is entitled “Prayers and Music for Reproductive 
Justice.” The church's Reproductive Justice Allies will join with the Pennsylvania 
Religious Coalition for Reproductive Justice to sponsor the service.  The Court 
issued its decision on January 22, 1973, ruling 7–2 that a right to privacy under the 
Due Process Clause of the 14th Amendment extended to a woman's decision to 
have an abortion 

A freewill offering will be taken and will be used, in part, to fund support for a 
seminarian who will work on reproductive justice activities in the Central 
Pennsylvania region and beyond.  This interfaith event will include Rabbi Carl 
Choper, Osho Andrea Minick Rudolph, Aaysha Noor, Rev. Naomi Washington-
Leapheart, Rev. Dr. Brenda Alton and others, plus musicians and singers.  A 
reception will follow the service. 

For further information, contact Jim Cavenaugh or Barb Pearce. 

– Submitted by Jim Cavenaugh 

https://www.womensmarch.com/
https://poorpeoplescampaign.org/
https://poorpeoplescampaign.org/
http://poorpeoplescampaign.org/
mailto:shaverwendy@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/PAClergyforChoice
https://www.facebook.com/PAClergyforChoice
mailto:jim.cavenaugh12@gmail.com
mailto:barbpearce@verizon.net
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December in Review  

LaGrone Report 
Heartwarming!  The annual LaGrone Holiday Brunch 
was Dec. 17 at El Sol Restaurant in Harrisburg.   
Present this year were Taryana Peterson, 2016 
LaGrone Scholar, with her UCH Mentor, Mary Lynn 
Fecile; Ramon Colon, 2017, with his Mentor, Mark 
Malarich, and Jessica Chuckalovcak and Cordell Affeldt, 
representing the Olive LaGrone Scholarship 
Committee.  Mentor David Spear was there as well, 
but the 2013 Scholar Daouda Kassimou could not 
attend due to a work obligation. 

Conversation centered on practical connections and 
reflections with the LaGrone Scholars, including the 
value of having mentors targeted in the scholars’ 
chosen field of study.  Taryana is enrolled at Temple University in Philadelphia, aiming for a medical degree in psychology; Mary 
Lynn is currently teaching physician assistants at Penn State Medical School in Hershey.  Ramon is enrolled in civil engineering at 
Penn State Harrisburg; Mark, a civil engineer currently working for the Borough of Carlisle, offered numerous on-point 
conversational observations.  Daoudi is studying mechanical engineering; David is also an engineer. We were all impressed with 
the value of getting together. 

The members of the Oliver LaGrone Scholarship Committee found it moving to hear the Scholars express their deep appreciation 
for the mentor component of the scholarship.  The Scholars affirmed that, particularly given their urban backgrounds, human 
connection is invaluable, both personally and professionally.  These two gracious young people expressed their support for 
extending LaGrone mentorship opportunities to more youth in the Harrisburg School District. 

– Submitted by Cordell Affeldt 

 
 

Christmas Eve Services 
UCH held Christmas Eve services at both 
campuses on Dec. 24.  The morning service was at 
Market Street and the evening service at Clover 
Lane.  
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Detail Calendar  January 2018  
Date Time Group Location 

Tue 2 6:45 Mindfulness Meditation Group (Weekly) Clover Lane 

Mindfulness is an acquired skill, practiced while meditating but vital in our everyday lives. 
Mindfulness is helpful in reducing stress, managing pain, focusing attention, and overcoming 
habitual negative behavior.  Mindfulness can also point the way to spiritual practice, calming 
the mind and developing awareness and insight.  

The ability to be mindful is strengthened through consistent practice.  Mindfulness Meditation Group 
provides a space for us to practice together in support of one another.   Contact Chuck Daley.  Repeats every Tuesday.   

Wed 3 6:00 Queen Spirit (Monthly) Clover Lane 

Queen Spirit is a co‐created women’s spirituality circle that meets on the first 
Wednesday of the month.  This month,  we will be welcoming in the New Year with our 
annual planning Circle. Ann Stillwater will be guiding us in a meditation. Susan Norris will 
be leading us using Soul Collage to generate ideas and plans for our 2018 circles. 

Please bring a favorite dish, dessert or beverage to share.  Bring your place setting and serving spoons and plates.  Potluck 
dinner at 6:00 p.m.  Circle starts at 6:30 p.m. this month, ending at 8:00 p.m. Contact Randa Todd  for further information.  

Sun 7 10:00 Sunday Morning Forum Clover Lane 

The lay-led forum meets each Sunday  at Clover Lane, normally at 10:00 a.m.   Facilitated 
by Barb Pearce and Fred Binkley, the group meets for an hour of discussion about an 
important societal topic.  Topics change every week and are led by different individuals.  

Repeats weekly at 10:00 a.m.   

Mon 8 6:30 Amrit Yoga (Weekly) Clover Lane 

Amrit yoga is a form of hatha yoga developed by Yogi Amrit Desai.  The entire process moves and 
stretches every part of your body for an energetic workout and includes a calming, meditative 
relaxation at the end.   No experience necessary!   

Repeats every Monday.  No yoga on Jan. 1. Contact Ed Sykes.   

Tue 9 6:30 Women’s Night Out (Monthly) Off-site 

Women’s Night Out is a lay-led ministry that focuses on the friendship and support of its members and giving back to our local 
community.  We normally meet on the second Tuesday of the month at a local restaurant, alternating locations between the 
East and West Shores.  Each month at dinner, 
participants take a collection.  Proceeds are 
divided between the Ecumenical Food Pantry 
and UCH.      
Our group meets Tuesday, Jan. 9, at 6:30 p.m.  
at Isaac’s, 1200 W. Market Street in Lemoyne.  
Please RSVP to Sandy Hamstra (717-854-
8898) by the Sunday beforehand.  

Tue 9 7:00 First Tuesday Journey to Justice (Monthly) Clover Lane 

UUPLAN (page 6) offers a recurring  Journey to Justice discussion series, held at Clover 
Lane, normally on the first Tuesday of each month.   This month, our speaker is local 
energy consultant Ken Berry.  Ken is passionate about solar and is deeply concerned 
about the environment.  As an activist, he is engaged with Pennsylvania Interfaith 
Power and Light and has been involved with the Governor’s initiative, "Pennsylvania 
Solar Energy Future," since its inception.  He will explain how solar energy works as a source of 
power, its importance to our energy future, and how it will reduce your energy expense.  He will answer any questions about 
the facts and myths surrounding solar.   

In February, we host UCH member Josh Hooper, speaking on climate change. Josh attended the Climate Reality Leadership 
Corps seminar in the fall and will present material from the seminar. 

Please contact Rachel Mark or Anita Mentzer.  Repeats monthly on first Tuesday.    

Mindfulness 

Meditation

QueenSpirit
Winter Solstice Planning

Amrit Yoga

Sunday Morning 

Forum

Womenôs Night Out

Isaacôs

Journey to Justice

Solar Energy

mailto:MMG@harrisburguu.org
mailto:%20Irrt1946@yahoo.com
mailto:barbpearce@verizon.net
mailto:fbinkley@yahoo.com
mailto:esykes@state.pa.u
https://www.isaacsrestaurants.com/locations/lemoyne/
mailto:sandra.hamstra@gmail.com
mailto:rachelmark1207@gmail.com
mailto:anita.s.mentzer@gmail.com
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Detail Calendar  January 2018  
Date Time Group Location 

Sun 14 11:00 We March. We Act. Market Street 

We March. We Act. is a lay-led ministry that meets once a month to share ideas about 
how to respond to the current political climate.  As noted above (page 7) the group 
has two primary focuses for 2018: Get Out The Vote (GOTV) on Allison Hill and the 
Poor People’s Campaign.  

Please contact Wendy Shaver  for further information.   

Sun 14 6:30 Philosophy and Literature Group (Monthly) Clover Lane 

The Philosophy & Literature Group normally meets on the second Sunday of each month, 
usually at Clover Lane, normally at 7:00 p.m..  This month, the group will discuss Hidden Life 
of Trees, What They Feel, How they Communicate – Discoveries from a Secret World, by 
Peter Wohlleben and Jane Billinghurst.  The group will also 
schedule the remaining 11 reading selections for 2018. 

From Amazon.com:  

Are trees social beings? In this international bestseller, 
forester and author Peter Wohlleben convincingly makes the case that, yes, the forest is 
a social network. He draws on groundbreaking scientific discoveries to describe how 
trees are like human families: tree parents live together with their children, 
communicate with them, support them as they grow, share nutrients with those who 
are sick or struggling, and even warn each other of impending dangers.   

In February, the group will read and discussion the short story collection, Ford Country, by 
John Grisham.  All are welcome.  Please  contact Don Brown for information.  

Tue 16 10:00 CroneSpirit (Monthly) Clover Lane 

 The lay-led ministry CroneSpirit meets  from 10 a.m. - noon in Fuller Chapel at the Clover Lane campus.  Our topic this month is 
" What Women that You Know Personally Do You Admire?”  We are:  

  A discussion group for women over 65, both UCH members and non-members 
 Honoring a crone tradition of conscious female aging and self-power  
  For personal enrichment, such as through intellect, knowledge, comfort or 

companionship, anticipating a maximum of 10 women  
 Sharing, listening and learning, without gossip to or about each other  

We look forward to seeing you.  For information, please contact Joan Hellmann.    

Wed 17 10:30 Minister’s Monthly Discussion Group Market Street 

All are welcome to this drop-in discussion group with Rev. Lyn Cox. This month's starting point 
is Forgiveness. The discussion may range far and wide from the starting point.  
Members, friends, Common Ground Community Hours guests, and neighbors are invited to 
this group.  We meet in or around the Community Room at Market Street.  
Please contact Rev. Lyn for further information. 

Wed 17 6:30 Clover Grove (Monthly) Clover Lane 

Clover Grove is a group of earth-centered and pagan spiritualists that meets on the third 
Wednesday, with a program that varies based on the cycle of seasons and forces of 
nature.   This month, the group has its annual planning meeting to plan out monthly 
activities for 2018.  Please bring ideas and suggestions for February-December.  We can 
also review the previous year(s) to see what has worked and what hasn't. 

We meet at 6:30 p.m. in the Common Room at Clover Lane.   All are welcome.  Please contact Wayne Minich for further 
information.   

Philosophy 

& Literature

CroneSpirit

Ministerôs Monthly 

Discussion Group

Forgiveness

We March.

We Act.

Clover Grove 

mailto:shaverwendy@gmail.com
mailto:dabrown57@gmail.com
mailto:joan_elizabeth@comcast.net
mailto:revlyn@harrisburguu.org
mailto:wayne2@att.net
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Detail Calendar  January 2018  
Date Time Group Location 

Fri 19 7:30 Clover Lane Coffee House Clover Lane 

Clover Lane Coffee House occurs monthly from September to April, normally on the third Friday.  
This month, we are pleased to host Jay Umble Jazz Trio.   Admission $10 donation, $25 max per 
family.  All are welcome.     

Among other things, Jay is an adjunct music faculty member at Bucknell University, Susquehanna 
University and Messiah College; leader of several local bands; and the author of nine publications 
on jazz and blues guitar.  He has four solo CDs. Joining him are his talented son, Theo (drums), and 
fellow jazz musician Steve Meashey (upright Bass).   

Looking ahead:  

Feb. 16, we welcome perennial favorite Janie Womack and Jody Echterling, with a guest 
appearance by Crossfire3 trio: Jeanine and Cherie Scarpato and Colette Eckert.   

Please contact Bart Carpenter.  

Sun 21 Post-Service Town Hall Meeting Market Street 

The Board of Trustees is holding town hall meetings to discuss bylaw amendments.  Details on page 2, with additional 
information to be distributed by U.S. mail and email.   Repeats January 28 at Clover Lane.  

Tue 23 6:30 UCH Auction Committee Clover Lane 

The Auction Planning Committee meets the 4th Tuesday of each month in the Priestley Room at Clover Lane. Come brainstorm 
ideas and themes, and be a part of the fun, food, and fabulous Auction Committee. Your talent and help planning the 2018 All-
Church Auction is always welcome. We are looking for ideas to make this year’s auction a huge success and need your help. 
Please contact Patti Hazell for additional information.  

Sat 27 9:00 Common Ground Café  (Monthly) Market Street 

Common Ground Café now occurs on the last Saturday of the month at our Market Street campus, hosted by Gather the Spirit 
for Justice (GTS).  The café opens at 9:00 a.m., and you can be a part of the action!  No experience necessary, and drop-ins are 
always welcome.   Please contact John Abbott to volunteer. 

Minister’s Message  ï continued from page 1 
no longer part of the community. It will never be possible to find closure if that feeling is contingent on hearing all of the people who 
disagreed with you say that you were right all along. Rabbi Harold Kushner, in his book, How Good Do We Have to Be? A New 
Understanding of Guilt and Forgiveness, writes that we have the power to choose happiness over righteousness. Righteousness, in this 
case, means reserving the right to bring up past conflicts, hurts, and mistakes at every opportunity. There are other ways to learn from 
the past.  

To transform experience into wisdom, sometimes it can be helpful to move a story out of the categories of “right” and “wrong,” and into 
a different framework. What would you like to do differently the next time the congregation is ready for a new direction? What goals 
and strategies are worth keeping in service to your identity and mission? We cannot change the past. What is moving the congregation 
forward with the people, assets, energy, and passion you have in this moment? What will the future UCH members and future interfaith 
neighbors throughout the city need from the congregation?  

In reframing and reclaiming the past, do some research into what is currently going well. Practice gratitude for the people among us 
who are living their UU values. Notice the many ways that the Unitarian Church of Harrisburg is making a positive difference in the lives 
of its members, friends, children, youth, neighbors, and community partners. Rejoice in the strengths that this congregation holds: kind 
people who show up for each other, welcoming and high quality music ministries, opportunities for the full range of direct action to 
abstract advocacy in social justice, a creative and dedicated Religious Exploration team, and a willingness to experiment in worship, 
among others.  

Some of the things that make UCH an amazing congregation are woven into your long history. Some of the things that make you 
amazing come from challenging learning experiences over the past ten years. I would not have wished for you some of the obstacles 
that you have faced as a congregation, yet I believe there is much you can be thankful for about where your path has brought you. May 
you find room for gratitude and reconciliation as you embrace the heritage of this congregation.  

Take care and be well.   - Rev. Lyn 

Clover Lane Coffee House

Jay Umble Jazz Trio

http://www.janiewomack.com/
mailto:a.bart.carpenter@gmail.com
mailto:pahazell@yahoo.com
mailto:commongroundbreakfast@gmail.com

